REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: JULY 11, 2018

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGER%’

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @/'

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO SEEK BIDS FOR FY 2018-19 ANNUAL
CONCRETE REPAIR PROJECT; NIB NO. 18-05

Staff is requesting authorization to seek bids for the FY 2018-19 Annual Concrete
Repair Project; NIB No.18-05. The scope of work consists of repairing damaged
concrete sidewalks, curb, and gutters throughout the City.

The initial term of the contract will be three (3) years, beginning this fiscal year with
allowance for the contract to be extended, upon the mutual agreement of the City and
the contractor, up to two (2) additional one-year periods. Any extension shall be based
on the term, conditions, and bid prices of the initial contract and may be increased or
decreased annually by a percentage determined by the California Consumer Prices
Index.

The FY 2018-19 project budget includes $60,000 of Measure M (Local), and $13,722
from the City’s Annual Transportation Development Act (TDA) Article 3 allocation, for a
total of $73,722. Staff expects to return to Council in August 2018 for the contract
award and commence construction in September. Construction is anticipated to take
approximately thirty-five (35) days.

RECOMMENDATION

Staff respectfully recommends the City Council authorize staff to seek bids for the FY
2018-19 Annual Concrete Repair Project; NIB 18-05.



